
China builds Mongolian language
database

Experts in north China’s Inner Mongolia Autonomous Region have developed a
Mongolian language database containing over 19 million words and phrases in
an effort to protect ethnic culture and language.

The program, based on cloud computing technology, was initiated in 2012 by
Mengdong cloud computing center of Chifeng City and Inner Mongolia
University.

Yan Xiaofeng, an engineer with the program, said the university started to
collect Mongolian language documents in the 1980s, which has helped
contribute to the database. The database covers a wide range of content
including lexicons, grammar and literature.

Nashunuzhitu, a professor at the university, said the database’s Mongolian-
Mandarin electronic dictionary is open to the public. The database also
includes a dictionary for scientific terminology featuring Mandarin,
Mongolian, English and Japanese.

In 2016, the region designated the big data and cloud computing industries as
new engines for local development, vowing that the regional big data
industry’s output value will exceed 100 billion yuan (14.5 billion U. S.
dollars) in 2020.

Two detained for hunting wild monkey

Two men who allegedly hunted a wild rhesus monkey have been detained, police
in north China’s Shanxi Province said Sunday.

Police with the public security bureau of Yuncheng City were informed earlier
this month that a car carrying a caged monkey was seized on an expressway in
Yuanqu County.

Investigation showed that the two suspects, from Henan Province, drove to
Shanxi Lishan national nature reserve. They hit a rhesus monkey with a
tranquilizer dart and locked it in an iron cage.

They were intercepted by highway security staff on their way back to Henan.

Rhesus monkeys are a second-class nationally protected animal. The Lishan
reserve has hundreds of rhesus monkeys living there.

The two men were detained for illegal hunting and transporting a precious and
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endangered wild animal.

Siberian tiger footprints found in NE
China

A set of clear and well-preserved footprints suspected to have been left by a
wild Siberian tiger were discovered in northeast China’s Heilongjiang
Province, local forestry authorities said Sunday.

The footprints were found by workers on a tree farm in Raohe County on
Friday. Experts said such clear and complete footprints were rare, and they
likely belong to a young male tiger.

Zhang Minghai of the Northeast Forestry University said the tiger was
probably walking toward the Wusuli River on the China-Russia border.

Siberian tigers are one of the world’s most endangered species. They
predominantly live in northeast China and eastern Russia.

Heilongjiang has reported frequent activity by wild Siberian tigers in recent
years. Footprints of another tiger were found in March in Raohe County.

Local authorities said the province has witnessed a rise both in the
population of wild tigers and their prey.

Youth organization to help more
singles tie the knot
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A blind dating activity is held in a shopping mall. [File Photo]

Youth organizations including the Communist Youth League have vowed to help
young people find love as the Chinese government puts the marriage issue on
its agenda.

“Marriage is a big issue in the development of youth,” He Junke, a senior
official with CYL Central Committee, said on Wednesday.

More young people are marrying at a later age due to changes in life and work
patterns, he said, and youth organizations including the CYL will work to
solve the issue.

The announcement came after the Central Committee of the CPC and the State
Council jointly issued the Medium and Long-term Youth Development Plan
(2016-25) last month, listing marriage as one of the top 10 youth issues.

The plan calls for more dating activities to be organized for young people,
with priority given to older singles, and approaches taken to regulate the
dating and matchmaking services market.

Chinese governments once advocated later marriages in order to control
population growth. But the tide has turned.

In 2015, the country abolished the three-decades-old one-child policy and
delaying marriage is no longer encouraged.

And more people are marrying at a later age. A report by the All-China
Woman’s Federation in 2015 showed that the marriage age for Chinese was 26 on
average, which is older in developed areas.

According to data published by the Shanghai statistics bureau, the average
age of marriage for Shanghai women was 26.5 in 2010. That had risen to 28.2



in 2013.

In 2015, the number of single people in China reached nearly 200 million. The
proportion of the population made up by unmarried people more than doubled
from 6 percent in 1990 to 14.6 percent in 2013.

He Junke said that the CYL Central Committee will work to cultivate a good
environment for youth to find their loved ones, but the matter was
essentially a private one, so singles should concentrate on making their own
efforts.

As a bond linking the nation’s youth with the Party, the CYL included about
88 million members and more than 3.87 million organizations across the
country by the end of 2015. Its Central Committee exercises leadership
covering the work of the CYL.

Wu Den-yih elected Kuomintang leader

Wu Den-yih was elected Kuomintang’s chairperson on Saturday. [File Photo]

Wu Den-yih was elected Kuomintang’s chairperson on Saturday by garnering more
than 52 percent of all valid votes, the KMT announced.

The polls opened at 8 a.m. and closed at 4 p.m Saturday. Over 58 percent of
the KMT members with voting right cast their votes.

Wu Den-yih secured the lion’s share of 144,408 votes, or 52.24 percent, to
beat the other five candidates – the incumbent KMT chairwoman Hung Hsiu-chu,
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vice chairman Hau Lung-bin, former legislator Han Kuo-yu, former KMT vice
chairman Steve Chan, as well as former legislator Pan Wei-kang, who garnered
53,063, 44,301, 16,141, 12,332 and 2,437 votes, respectively.

As per the party charter, a candidate wins the election with more than half
the votes; otherwise, the top two candidates contest a second round.


